
From: Honsal, William
To: Ryan, Meghan
Cc: Ford, John; Russell, Robert
Subject: Oppose permit for Honeydew Ranch LLC
Date: Thursday, July 18, 2019 4:10:06 PM

Good Afternoon Meghan,
 
It is come to my attention that Honeydew Ranch LLC is requesting a Conditional Use Permit for APN
107-272-005. 
 
I oppose a licensed permit for this site due to serious public safety concerns for this organization.  I
believe it is in the best interest for the county to deny this permit.  
 

William F. Honsal, Sheriff
County of Humboldt
826 4th Street
Eureka, CA 95501
Main: 707.445.7251
Office: 707.268.3618
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From: Roxy Kennedy
To: Ryan, Meghan
Subject: Re: 665 Hindley Ranch Road RRR expansion Project
Date: Monday, September 30, 2019 7:29:33 PM

Thank you so much for being sure that we know of this hearing. We did get a notice also. We
will try to be there, but I don't get off till 4:30. If I can that day, I will try to get out a few
minutes earlier. I don't really want to stand up and speak in front of a bunch of people. But I
would like to hear what is said and done. It is hard to really understand what these notices are
telling us. It is almost a separate language that I don't have time or energy to learn. For
example, what is a Mitigated Negative Declaration?
Recently there has been an increase of noise, sounds like constant leaf blower type noise.
Perhaps generator and/or fan being used because of high humidity getting mold on the crops, I
don't know. I asked and they did not bother to answer me. (texted).
I just wanted to know if it was temporary, or long term.
Recently there is road work. I wondered if they were just going to scrape the road, or if they
would add rock. If no rock, we will be swimming in mud soon, and swimming in dust next
summer. 
We think these things are unfair. 
Why can't the county give permits to smaller farmers, and spread the wealth. Why does it have
to be these bigger groups that are trying to take over our whole neighborhood. Why do they
have to be so big? We are willing to put up with some growth. We do not expect everything to
always be forever the same.
But really, why isn't 8 mondo greenhouses enough? Why does it have to be 30. It's just crazy. 
It is destroying our rural community. One of our neighbors is so distraught she is selling and
leaving. This makes me so sad. It seems so unnecessary. 
Thank you very much for considering our view. It is greatly appreciated.
Roxy Kennedy
Jim Bowdoin

On Thu, Sep 26, 2019 at 9:33 AM Ryan, Meghan <mryan2@co.humboldt.ca.us> wrote:

Good morning, Roxy -

 

I hope you are doing well! I wanted to let you know that the Honeydew Ranch, LLC, project
is noticed to be heard at the Planning Commission next Thursday, October 3, 2019. The
hearing is in the Board of Supervisors Chambers starting at 6pm.

 

The staff report and CEQA document will be available online at the Humboldt County
Planning Commission website by Monday next week. Click on the 'All Agenda and
Minutes' link and view the agenda for October 3, 2019. Within the agenda, there is a link to
the staff report and supporting documents.

 

Website: https://humboldtgov.org/194/Planning-Commission
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Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information.

 

Best,

Meghan

 

 

From: Ryan, Meghan 
Sent: Friday, June 21, 2019 1:26 PM
To: Roxy Kennedy <hnydew@gmail.com>
Subject: RE: 665 Hindley Ranch Road RRR expansion Project

 

Hi Roxy – Thank you for your comments regarding the Honeydew Ranch, LLC project. I
will add them to the file for the record and include them for the Planning Commission when
the project moves forward.  I will contact you once a hearing date is set.

Please let me know if you have any other questions or need any additional information. I
appreciate your time and thank you again for your comments.

Best,
Meghan

 

From: Roxy Kennedy <hnydew@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2019 9:03 AM
To: Ryan, Meghan <mryan2@co.humboldt.ca.us>
Subject: RE: 665 Hindley Ranch Road RRR expansion Project

 

Re: Honeydew Ranch, LLC, Conditional Use Permit, Special Permit and
Zoning Clearance Certificates: APN 107-272-005; Record Number” PLN-12256-
CUP;Apps No. 12256

 

 

June 20, 2019
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Dear Meghan Ryan, Humboldt Co. Planning & Bldg. Dept., And County
Supervisors,

 

We received a Notice in regard to build up of Cannabis growing at  665 Old Hindley
Ranch Rd, Honeydew, owned by Dany David, perhaps in partnership with folks up
on Wilder Ridge.

 

The notice says he plans to build up from the "...the five existing and 31 proposed
RRR greenhouses"..., totalling 5.79 acres. As well as various barns and
outbuildings for processing, etc.

 

This is very disturbing to us as it will directly, drastically, and negatively effect our
property, family, and neighborhood. We are just over the wire fence from the 8 (not
5) existing HUGE greenhouses now. We have not complained, and don't like to
have to complain about our neighbors. However this is a shocking increase.

We feel our government is meant to protect us, our home, and our neighborhoods
from this type of thing. Why else would we pay for a government?

 

We believe the amount already going on over there is negatively impacting our
once quiet neighborhood in multiple ways. Mr. David told us when he had 5
greenhouses there would be one more, and a large pond. We did not complain
then. But that is a lot different than 31 greenhouses. This increase would bring more
degradation to the roads, increased noise level, traffic, trash, smell, and water use.
Why does it have to be so big?!

 

ROAD  The increased traffic for 8 greenhouses has the road worn way down and
it's full of potholes and bad runoff in the winter. I cannot imagine why more would be
allowed when they have not cared for the road damage they already cause? Isn't
that supposed to be part of the deal these growers are responsible for? Yesterday
someone smoothed out the road. First time we've seen any work on it. But no rock
was added, and it will not last. It is a temporary cosmetic fix for an inspection we
suppose.

 

 NOISE  The noise level is annoying now, where we once could listen to the sound
of the river, we now hear the big fans. But with 31, we would not just be annoyed,



we'd be completely engulfed in the noise, unable to escape even in the house. 

 

SMELL  When we walk out the back door of our house in the summer, we are hit
with the smell of pot. When I work outside on our property at that time of year, I feel
sick to my stomach. This proposal would be 4 times worse.

 

WATER  We do not believe the needed water would all come from rain catchment,
they would need to draw on the river to feed that much square footage. Why would
this be approved when other people in our community with 1-3 small greenhouses
are having so much hassling about their small usage of water. It seems confusing
and unfair. Will the government allow these big farms to suck the river dry, while
hassling the heck out of small homesteaders about modest and sustainable water
use?

 

WORKERS  The last concern is about the workers to run this mega farm. The small
group over there now seems unable to respect our private property, they have
trespassed repeatedly coming over the fence, across our property, to our swimming
hole, and littering.  When asked if they were told not to, the reply was Yes, but it
was too much hassle to walk up to our house to ask if they could swim on our
property.  When we suggested they have river frontage on the ranch property, the
reply was that it was "not as nice". Mr. David has promised this would not happen
again, but it has happened after a previous promise. A huge increase in workers
would surely increase this problem. 

 

The group being RRR'd have been reported to have shoot outs, crime, trash, and
environmental abuses up on Wilder Ridge where they were shut down. Why would
you approve them to come down to our neighborhood?  Why should bad actors be
allowed to move to another area and expand their mischief? Again, please, our
government should be protecting us from these abuses of the law and safety.

 

Please don't think everyone is fine with this happening in our neighborhood. We
work and cannot attend various meetings to object. I don't know of a single
landowner here who approves of this level of increase. This road has small parcels
of land compared to most in this valley. Mostly between 8 and 20 acres. We can
tolerate 8 greenhouses next door. 31 would change our  quiet rural neighborhood to
a loud smelly major industrial zone.  Please consider our needs and protect our
home. Thank you for the opportunity to tell you our view. Thank you for your
consideration. Please don't allow, or encourage,  this build up. It is not fair to the
rest of us who worked hard many years, raising our families here and expecting to



retire with some peace.

Sincerely in distress over this.

Roxy Kennedy & Jim Bowdoin

650/670 Old Hindley Ranch Road,  P.O. Box 153, Honeydew, CA 95545  707-629-3313
home, 3634 work



From: Ryan, Meghan
To: "Roxy Kennedy"
Subject: RE: 665 Hindley Ranch Road RRR expansion Project
Date: Friday, June 21, 2019 1:26:05 PM

Hi Roxy – Thank you for your comments regarding the Honeydew Ranch, LLC project. I will add them
to the file for the record and include them for the Planning Commission when the project moves
forward.  I will contact you once a hearing date is set.

Please let me know if you have any other questions or need any additional information. I appreciate
your time and thank you again for your comments.

Best,
Meghan
 
From: Roxy Kennedy <hnydew@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2019 9:03 AM
To: Ryan, Meghan <mryan2@co.humboldt.ca.us>
Subject: RE: 665 Hindley Ranch Road RRR expansion Project
 
Re: Honeydew Ranch, LLC, Conditional Use Permit, Special Permit and Zoning
Clearance Certificates: APN 107-272-005; Record Number” PLN-12256-
CUP;Apps No. 12256
 
 
June 20, 2019
 
Dear Meghan Ryan, Humboldt Co. Planning & Bldg. Dept., And County Supervisors,
 
We received a Notice in regard to build up of Cannabis growing at  665 Old Hindley
Ranch Rd, Honeydew, owned by Dany David, perhaps in partnership with folks up on
Wilder Ridge.
 
The notice says he plans to build up from the "...the five existing and 31 proposed
RRR greenhouses"..., totalling 5.79 acres. As well as various barns and outbuildings
for processing, etc.
 
This is very disturbing to us as it will directly, drastically, and negatively effect our
property, family, and neighborhood. We are just over the wire fence from the 8 (not 5)
existing HUGE greenhouses now. We have not complained, and don't like to have to
complain about our neighbors. However this is a shocking increase.
We feel our government is meant to protect us, our home, and our neighborhoods
from this type of thing. Why else would we pay for a government?
 
We believe the amount already going on over there is negatively impacting our once
quiet neighborhood in multiple ways. Mr. David told us when he had 5 greenhouses
there would be one more, and a large pond. We did not complain then. But that is a
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lot different than 31 greenhouses. This increase would bring more degradation to the
roads, increased noise level, traffic, trash, smell, and water use. Why does it have to
be so big?!
 
ROAD  The increased traffic for 8 greenhouses has the road worn way down and it's
full of potholes and bad runoff in the winter. I cannot imagine why more would be
allowed when they have not cared for the road damage they already cause? Isn't that
supposed to be part of the deal these growers are responsible for? Yesterday
someone smoothed out the road. First time we've seen any work on it. But no rock
was added, and it will not last. It is a temporary cosmetic fix for an inspection we
suppose.
 
 NOISE  The noise level is annoying now, where we once could listen to the sound of
the river, we now hear the big fans. But with 31, we would not just be annoyed, we'd
be completely engulfed in the noise, unable to escape even in the house. 
 
SMELL  When we walk out the back door of our house in the summer, we are hit with
the smell of pot. When I work outside on our property at that time of year, I feel sick to
my stomach. This proposal would be 4 times worse.
 
WATER  We do not believe the needed water would all come from rain catchment,
they would need to draw on the river to feed that much square footage. Why would
this be approved when other people in our community with 1-3 small greenhouses are
having so much hassling about their small usage of water. It seems confusing and
unfair. Will the government allow these big farms to suck the river dry, while hassling
the heck out of small homesteaders about modest and sustainable water use?
 
WORKERS  The last concern is about the workers to run this mega farm. The small
group over there now seems unable to respect our private property, they have
trespassed repeatedly coming over the fence, across our property, to our swimming
hole, and littering.  When asked if they were told not to, the reply was Yes, but it was
too much hassle to walk up to our house to ask if they could swim on our property. 
When we suggested they have river frontage on the ranch property, the reply was
that it was "not as nice". Mr. David has promised this would not happen again, but it
has happened after a previous promise. A huge increase in workers would surely
increase this problem. 
 
The group being RRR'd have been reported to have shoot outs, crime, trash, and
environmental abuses up on Wilder Ridge where they were shut down. Why would
you approve them to come down to our neighborhood?  Why should bad actors be
allowed to move to another area and expand their mischief? Again, please, our
government should be protecting us from these abuses of the law and safety.
 
Please don't think everyone is fine with this happening in our neighborhood. We work
and cannot attend various meetings to object. I don't know of a single landowner here
who approves of this level of increase. This road has small parcels of land compared
to most in this valley. Mostly between 8 and 20 acres. We can tolerate 8 greenhouses
next door. 31 would change our  quiet rural neighborhood to a loud smelly major



industrial zone.  Please consider our needs and protect our home. Thank you for the
opportunity to tell you our view. Thank you for your consideration. Please don't allow,
or encourage,  this build up. It is not fair to the rest of us who worked hard many
years, raising our families here and expecting to retire with some peace.
Sincerely in distress over this.
Roxy Kennedy & Jim Bowdoin
650/670 Old Hindley Ranch Road,  P.O. Box 153, Honeydew, CA 95545  707-629-3313 home, 3634
work



From: Roxy Kennedy
To: Ryan, Meghan
Subject: RE: 665 Hindley Ranch Road RRR expansion Project
Date: Thursday, June 20, 2019 9:03:01 AM

Re: Honeydew Ranch, LLC, Conditional Use Permit, Special Permit and Zoning
Clearance Certificates: APN 107-272-005; Record Number” PLN-12256-
CUP;Apps No. 12256
 
 
June 20, 2019
 
Dear Meghan Ryan, Humboldt Co. Planning & Bldg. Dept., And County Supervisors,
 
We received a Notice in regard to build up of Cannabis growing at  665 Old Hindley
Ranch Rd, Honeydew, owned by Dany David, perhaps in partnership with folks up on
Wilder Ridge.
 
The notice says he plans to build up from the "...the five existing and 31 proposed
RRR greenhouses"..., totalling 5.79 acres. As well as various barns and outbuildings
for processing, etc.
 
This is very disturbing to us as it will directly, drastically, and negatively effect our
property, family, and neighborhood. We are just over the wire fence from the 8 (not 5)
existing HUGE greenhouses now. We have not complained, and don't like to have to
complain about our neighbors. However this is a shocking increase.
We feel our government is meant to protect us, our home, and our neighborhoods
from this type of thing. Why else would we pay for a government?
 
We believe the amount already going on over there is negatively impacting our once
quiet neighborhood in multiple ways. Mr. David told us when he had 5 greenhouses
there would be one more, and a large pond. We did not complain then. But that is a
lot different than 31 greenhouses. This increase would bring more degradation to the
roads, increased noise level, traffic, trash, smell, and water use. Why does it have to
be so big?!
 
ROAD  The increased traffic for 8 greenhouses has the road worn way down and it's
full of potholes and bad runoff in the winter. I cannot imagine why more would be
allowed when they have not cared for the road damage they already cause? Isn't that
supposed to be part of the deal these growers are responsible for? Yesterday
someone smoothed out the road. First time we've seen any work on it. But no rock
was added, and it will not last. It is a temporary cosmetic fix for an inspection we
suppose.
 
 NOISE  The noise level is annoying now, where we once could listen to the sound of
the river, we now hear the big fans. But with 31, we would not just be annoyed, we'd
be completely engulfed in the noise, unable to escape even in the house. 
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SMELL  When we walk out the back door of our house in the summer, we are hit with
the smell of pot. When I work outside on our property at that time of year, I feel sick to
my stomach. This proposal would be 4 times worse.
 
WATER  We do not believe the needed water would all come from rain catchment,
they would need to draw on the river to feed that much square footage. Why would
this be approved when other people in our community with 1-3 small greenhouses are
having so much hassling about their small usage of water. It seems confusing and
unfair. Will the government allow these big farms to suck the river dry, while hassling
the heck out of small homesteaders about modest and sustainable water use?
 
WORKERS  The last concern is about the workers to run this mega farm. The small
group over there now seems unable to respect our private property, they have
trespassed repeatedly coming over the fence, across our property, to our swimming
hole, and littering.  When asked if they were told not to, the reply was Yes, but it was
too much hassle to walk up to our house to ask if they could swim on our property. 
When we suggested they have river frontage on the ranch property, the reply was
that it was "not as nice". Mr. David has promised this would not happen again, but it
has happened after a previous promise. A huge increase in workers would surely
increase this problem. 
 
The group being RRR'd have been reported to have shoot outs, crime, trash, and
environmental abuses up on Wilder Ridge where they were shut down. Why would
you approve them to come down to our neighborhood?  Why should bad actors be
allowed to move to another area and expand their mischief? Again, please, our
government should be protecting us from these abuses of the law and safety.
 
Please don't think everyone is fine with this happening in our neighborhood. We work
and cannot attend various meetings to object. I don't know of a single landowner here
who approves of this level of increase. This road has small parcels of land compared
to most in this valley. Mostly between 8 and 20 acres. We can tolerate 8 greenhouses
next door. 31 would change our  quiet rural neighborhood to a loud smelly major
industrial zone.  Please consider our needs and protect our home. Thank you for the
opportunity to tell you our view. Thank you for your consideration. Please don't allow,
or encourage,  this build up. It is not fair to the rest of us who worked hard many
years, raising our families here and expecting to retire with some peace.
Sincerely in distress over this.
Roxy Kennedy & Jim Bowdoin
650/670 Old Hindley Ranch Road,  P.O. Box 153, Honeydew, CA 95545  707-629-3313 home, 3634
work



From: Ryan, Meghan
To: Erika Morlan
Subject: RE: Cannabis development on Old Hindley Ranch Road
Date: Tuesday, June 18, 2019 11:57:00 AM
Attachments: 12256 Honeydew Ranch, LLC Notice of Intent to Adopt MND.pdf

Hello Erika -

Thank you for contacting me regarding the Honeydew Ranch, LLC project (APPS #12256). The notice that was sent
out is attached. The purpose of the notice is to notify property owners within 300 feet of the project location that the
Planning Commission will hear the project and review the associated environmental document at a future public
hearing. The Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration is posted at the State Clearinghouse (SCH Number
2019069066) and any comments regarding the IS/MND can be directed to me.

To access the IS/MND, here is the link: https://ceqanet.opr.ca.gov/2019069066/2

A review of our records shows the attached notice was sent to:

Erika & Joshua I Morlan
PO Box 156
Honeydew, CA 95545

Another notice will be sent out when the project is scheduled to be heard in front of the Planning Commission. A
hearing date has not been decided as of today.

Please contact me with any additional questions or concerns regarding this project.

Best,
Meghan

-----Original Message-----
From: Erika Morlan <squeaky.hvfc@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2019 9:40 AM
To: Ryan, Meghan <mryan2@co.humboldt.ca.us>
Subject: Cannabis development on Old Hindley Ranch Road

I would like to see a copy of the notice you sent to Roxy Kennedy and Jim Bowdoin regarding the development of
the gigantic and hugely inappropriate cannabis farm on 664 Old Hindley Ranch Road in Honeydew. While I do not
share a property line with the parcel in question, it is directly across the road from my parcel and a development this
size will profoundly and negatively affect my quality of life. It is utterly irresponsible of the County of Humboldt to
even consider projects of this magnitude without consulting with all of the neighbors who will be impacted.

The development of 665 Old Hindley Ranch Road has already begun, without approval from the Planning
Department and it is already wreaking havoc on our small residential neighborhood. The parcel is associated with a
large Bulgarian crime syndicate that has been involved in multiple law enforcement busts, a foiled kidnapping plot
and a gunfight on Wilder Ridge Road.  For the County to even consider granting these people a permit is a slap in
the face to the folks that actually live here! You must, at the very least, notify all of the neighbors of this proposal.

I am hereby putting the County of Humboldt on notice that the Board of Supervisors and the Planning Department
will be held liable if any harm comes to me, my family or my law-abiding neighbors as a result of the cannabis
operation on 665 Old Hindley Ranch Road.

If I do not receive a notice from you regarding this proposed project, I will be speaking with my attorney and taking
action against the County.
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Erika Morlan
446 Old Hindley Ranch Road
Honeydew, CA 95545



From: Erika Morlan
To: Ryan, Meghan
Subject: Re: Cannabis development on Old Hindley Ranch Road
Date: Thursday, September 26, 2019 9:55:41 AM

Thank you for notifying me. And, no I am not well. I will not be protesting this project. The recent approval of the expansion of the industrial commercial cannabis factory right next door to me has convinced me that there is no place for me in this neighborhood anymore. I am putting my homestead on
the market and leaving my home of 15 years. I can no longer live with the 24-hour/day noise pollution, the constant traffic, the bullying and ugliness that has taken over my once quiet and peaceful neighborhood.

My heart is broken.

Have a nice day.

Erika Morlan

> On Sep 26, 2019, at 9:05 AM, Ryan, Meghan <mryan2@co.humboldt.ca.us> wrote:
>
> Good morning, Erika -
>
> I hope you are doing well! I wanted to let you know that the Honeydew Ranch, LLC, project is noticed to be heard at the Planning Commission next Thursday, October 3, 2019. The hearing is in the Board of Supervisors Chambers starting at 6pm.
>
> The staff report and CEQA document will be available online at the Humboldt County Planning Commission website by Monday next week. Click on the 'All Agenda and Minutes' link and view the agenda for October 3, 2019. Within the agenda, there is a link to the staff report and supporting
documents.
>
> Website: https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhumboldtgov.org%2F194%2FPlanning-
Commission&amp;data=02%7C01%7Cmryan2%40co.humboldt.ca.us%7C7346ccf72d0d4924841b08d742a25b85%7Cc00ae2b64fe844f198637b1adf4b27cb%7C0%7C0%7C637051137408881764&amp;sdata=JrPKzn%2BCwgIa%2BLzGwNPBZa%2FveoikMkUoex00iinDS%2Fo%3D&amp;reserved=0
>
> Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information.
>
> Best,
> Meghan
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Erika Morlan <squeaky.hvfc@yahoo.com>
> Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2019 9:40 AM
> To: Ryan, Meghan <mryan2@co.humboldt.ca.us>
> Subject: Cannabis development on Old Hindley Ranch Road
>
> I would like to see a copy of the notice you sent to Roxy Kennedy and Jim Bowdoin regarding the development of the gigantic and hugely inappropriate cannabis farm on 664 Old Hindley Ranch Road in Honeydew. While I do not share a property line with the parcel in question, it is directly across
the road from my parcel and a development this size will profoundly and negatively affect my quality of life. It is utterly irresponsible of the County of Humboldt to even consider projects of this magnitude without consulting with all of the neighbors who will be impacted.
>
> The development of 665 Old Hindley Ranch Road has already begun, without approval from the Planning Department and it is already wreaking havoc on our small residential neighborhood. The parcel is associated with a large Bulgarian crime syndicate that has been involved in multiple law
enforcement busts, a foiled kidnapping plot and a gunfight on Wilder Ridge Road.  For the County to even consider granting these people a permit is a slap in the face to the folks that actually live here! You must, at the very least, notify all of the neighbors of this proposal.
>
> I am hereby putting the County of Humboldt on notice that the Board of Supervisors and the Planning Department will be held liable if any harm comes to me, my family or my law-abiding neighbors as a result of the cannabis operation on 665 Old Hindley Ranch Road.
>
> If I do not receive a notice from you regarding this proposed project, I will be speaking with my attorney and taking action against the County.
>
> Erika Morlan
> 446 Old Hindley Ranch Road
> Honeydew, CA 95545
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